
From: Lily Cogdill <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Danny VaratDannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 4/25/2017 4:44:29 AM
Subject: Fwd: Claflin University visit with Lt. Governor

As requested.

L-

Get Outlook for iOS

---------- Forwarded message ----------
 
From: "Cindy Ledbetter " <CindyLedbetter@scsenate.gov>
Date: Mon, Apr 24, 2017 at 3:41 PM -0400
 
Subject: RE: Claflin University visit with Lt. Governor
 
To: "Lily Cogdill" <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov>

Hi Lily,
 
They will be there at 11:15. I talked to the contact person, Derrick Quarles, a few minutes ago about the number of people who are 
coming. The President and two Vice-Presidents with the university will be here. Also, the Deans of the different schools and a few other 
faculty members will be in attendance. He said there will be about 50 students.
 
Here is Derrick’s contact information should you need to talk with him. Thanks for all your help!
 
Derrick L. Quarles
Manager of Annual Fund/ Alumni Relations
Claflin University
Office: 803.535-5311
Cell: 864-918-2799
 
Cindy
 

From: Lily Cogdill 
 
Sent: Monday, April 24, 2017 3:24 PM
 
To: Cindy Ledbetter 
Subject: RE: Claflin University visit with Lt. Governor
 
Hi Cindy,
I wanted to confirm with you that the Lt. Governor will be meeting with Senator Allen’s Group from Claflin here in the 
Lt. Governor’s office tomorrow at 11:15 am. Also, do you have any information on this group that I can share with 
him to prepare for their visit?
Thank you,
Lily

From: Cindy Ledbetter 
 
Sent: Thursday, April 20, 2017 12:35 PM
 
To: Lily Cogdill <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov>
 
Subject: RE: Claflin University visit with Lt. Governor
 
Lily,
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Thanks very much for setting up a time for the group from Claflin to visit with the Lt. Governor on Tuesday, 
April 25th, 11:15 in his office. I understand there will be less than 20 in the group and Sen. Allen will 
accompany them.
 
Cindy
 
Cindy Ledbetter
Office of Senators Karl Allen and William Timmons
602 Gressette Building
PO Box 142
Columbia, SC 29202
803-212-6008
 
 
 

From: Lily Cogdill 
 
Sent: Thursday, April 20, 2017 12:30 PM
 
To: Cindy Ledbetter <CindyLedbetter@scsenate.gov>
 
Subject: TEST
 
 
 

Lily Cogdill
Director of Administration
Office of Lieutenant Governor
P.O. Box 142
Columbia, S.C. 29201
Ph. 803.734.2079
lilycogdill@scstatehouse.gov
 

mailto:CindyLedbetter@scsenate.gov
mailto:lilycogdill@scstatehouse.gov

